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P A L M D A L E  W A T E R  D I S T R I C T

C O M M I T T E E  M E M O R A N D U M  

DATE: August 20, 2014     August 25, 2014 

TO: WATER SUPPLY & RELIABILITY COMMITTEE        Committee Meeting

FROM: Jon M. Pernula, Water and Energy Resources Director   

VIA: Mr. Dennis D. LaMoreaux, General Manager 

RE: AGENDA ITEM NO. 4.4 - CONSIDERATION AND POSSIBLE ACTION 
ON APPROVAL OF AGREEMENT IN PRINCIPLE (AIP) AFFIRMING 
TERMS OF CONTRACT EXTENSION BETWEEN PALMDALE WATER 
DISTRICT (PWD), STATE WATER CONTRACTORS, AND THE 
DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES (DWR) FOR A FUTURE 
AMENDMENT TO EXTEND THE STATE WATER PROJECT 
CONTRACT TO YEAR 2085  

Recommendation:  

Staff recommends Committee endorsement for future Board consideration of approval of the 
Agreement in Principle of negotiated terms for extension of our State Water Contract to year 
2085.  

Background: 

In the 1960's, PWD, along with 28 other water agencies, entered into long-term water supply 
contracts (Contracts) with the Department of Water Resources (DWR). Under terms of the 
contracts, the Department of Water Resources provides water service to these agencies, 
known as State Water Project Contractors, from the State Water Project (SWP) in exchange 
for payments that recoup all costs associated with providing that water service over the life of 
the SWP. The majority of the capital costs associated with the development and maintenance 
of the SWP is financed using revenue bonds. These bonds have historically been sold with 30 
year terms that extend to the year 2035, the year in which most of the Contracts expire. 

It has become more challenging each passing year to affordably finance capital expenditures 
for the SWP since bonds used to finance the expenditures are limited to terms that only 
extend to the year 2035, less than 30 years from now. In order to ensure continued 
affordability of debt service to all SWP Contractors, it is necessary to extend the termination 
date of the Contracts. The extension of the Contracts will allow DWR to continue to sell 
bonds with 30 year terms thus ensuring the debt service on these bonds remains affordable to 
SWP Contractors and their water customers. Other benefits of contract extension include 
streamlining and improving the transparency of the billing process and easing financial 
compression at the end of the current contract. The extension of the State Water Contract will 
also ensure a commitment for continued SWP service beyond year 2035. 

AGENDA ITEM NO. 4.4



2

WATER SUPPLY & RELIABILITY COMMITTEE 
PALMDALE WATER DISTRICT 
VIA:  Mr. Dennis D. LaMoreaux, General Manager -2- August 20, 2014 

Strategic Plan Initiative: 

Strategic Initiative No. 1, Strategic Water Management. 

Budget:  

N.A. 

Supporting Documents: 

 Agreement in Principle
 SWP contract extension PowerPoint presentation
 Forecasting Negotiated Charges (SWC Contract Extension Committee 5/22/2014)

PowerPoint presentation
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